Permanent Mission of Montenegro to the United Nations and other international organizations

Statement by Montenegro

UPR 3rd Cycle – Review of Papua New Guinea 
Geneva, 4 November 2021
Montenegro welcomes the distinguished delegation of Papua New Guinea.

We recognize the Government's efforts to improve the human rights situation, including through strengthening institutional capacity. 
Montenegro welcomes the adoption of the Whistle-blowers Act 2020 and the National Action Plan against Corruption, and encourage the Government to ensure that the Independent Anti-Corruption Commission is well-funded and well-staffed to effectively implement its mandate.

We also recognize that Papua New Guinea has a comprehensive set of laws and policies on environmental issues, [including the Papua New Guinea Vision 2050 and the National Strategy for Responsible Sustainable Development.]
We commend ongoing activities on development of a gender equality and social inclusion policy, and welcome the Government’s notable progress in establishing a range of core protection service providers, such as family sexual violence units and police sexual offences squads. We encourage further improvements in the quality, coverage and greater use of these services. 

On another note, we recognize with deep concern that the LGBT community faces highly pronounced discrimination, and experiences victimization and severe violence. 
Montenegro reiterates its call on Papua New Guinea to ratify the Convention against Torture, and the Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights aimed at abolishing the death penalty.  

Montenegro recommends to Papua New Guinea:

· To review the Criminal Code  with a view of  repealing provisions that criminalize same-sex sexual relations;
· To establish a National Human Rights institution in accordance with the Paris Principles.

Montenegro wishes Papua New Guinea a successful UPR cycle. 
I thank you.
